
Welcome
Over the last month, as usual, I have been travelling around the country, seeing how colleagues across our 
sector are teaching and leading in these times of rapid change.

A group of principals and CEOs in the South told me GCSE maths and English resits were their biggest 
headache. Helping you deliver effective maths and English teaching is our biggest single line of work. ETF 
Regional Specialist Leads will advise organisations and individuals; online resources help you self-assess and 
tackle areas of weakness; and our Maths and English Pipeline provides a highly-regarded range of free and 
subsidised support.

I was also fortunate enough to shadow the principal of a college in the Midlands, and another day, a leader in an 
independent training company with national scope. There is no doubt the scale and nature of the changes to 
apprenticeships has been very challenging. ETF’s Future Apprenticeships programme is funded by 
government to support staff to develop the skills and understanding they need to plan and implement the switch 
to standards. The programme responds rapidly to sector need; for example, we are now booking sessions aimed 
at implementing new standards in specific sectors.

At the area reviews conference we ran in Birmingham, with the AOC, we discussed the impact of area reviews 
and how to manage their implications. Bigger organisations or new alliances will need new leadership skills. We 
will be offering free consultancy support to all organisations who know their area review outcome (see article 
below).

We have argued that an effective and sustainable workforce plan will be crucial if area reviews are to keep 
excellent teaching and training as the aim. We are developing specific support around this. As a vital element of 
our sector’s response, our changes to Qualified Teacher Learning and Skills (QTLS) will be significant. 

www.et-foundation.co.uk/supporting/support-practitioners/maths-and-english-pipeline/regional-specialist-leads/
www.et-foundation.co.uk/supporting/support-practitioners/maths-and-english-pipeline/
http://futureapprenticeships.org.uk
https://set.et-foundation.co.uk/professionalism/qtls/new-qtls-2016/


By making QTLS more forward looking, and more developmental, it has more value to the individual and their 
employer. Different providers are using it as an organisation wide developmental tool. There has never been a 
better time to invest in your professional future – the next window opens for registrations on 1 December.

David Russell
CEO The Education & Training Foundation

Supporting you to teach maths and English

We understand how much pressure there is on staff to improve results. And many students may be reluctant to 
engage with maths and English, especially those who have to retake their GCSEs.

At the ETF, we have many years’ experience in developing and delivering high-impact courses and support for 
all maths and English practitioners, whatever setting you work in. A good place to start is the free bespoke advice 
and guidance given by your Regional Specialist Leads.

Often staff don’t have background subject experience. Our Pipeline page offers a range of subsidised courses 
and other support.

Also on offer is free, flexible professional development through Foundation Online Learning. This includes a 
self-assessment tool mapped to new GCSE topics and 12 modules to improve personal skills – these have been 
taken up by over 1,000 teachers in the last year.

The Excellence Gateway also showcases new and existing resources. For courses available now, browse 
here.

Is your QTLS status up to date?

These unique events taking place across the country bring together practitioners and managers from further 
education, independent training providers, voluntary and community sector, sixth form colleges, schools, 
academies and adult and community learning providers to explore collaborative ways of working together to 
improve the outcomes of teaching, learning and assessment.

Building on the Education and Training Foundation’s successful Outstanding Teaching Learning and 
Assessment (OTLA) programme, each event will have a focus on English and maths as well as workshops, 
delivered by fellow practitioners, on other key issues and ‘hot topics’ affecting the vocational sector, including 

www.et-foundation.co.uk/supporting/support-practitioners/maths-and-english-pipeline/regional-specialist-leads/
www.et-foundation.co.uk/supporting/support-practitioners/maths-and-english-pipeline/
http://www.foundationonline.org.uk
http://www.excellencegateway.org.uk
http://www.excellencegateway.org.uk
http://www.excellencegateway.org.uk


Need support delivering new apprenticeship standards?

Future Apprenticeships is the only government funded national programme of apprenticeships CPD support for 
the FE & training sector. Support available includes courses, webinars and resources and you can find details 
on the Future Apprenticeships portal. The portal also includes links to the latest version of the provider toolkit 
which contains the latest in policy announcements.

There are courses aimed at supporting providers to deliver the apprenticeship standards focusing on specific 
occupational areas, including Adult Care, Customer Services, Financial Services, Hospitality, Digital, and Retail. 
More industries are to follow.

Other courses available include Employer engagement & business development and Organisational action 
planning and change management. There is also maths and English support available through ‘bite-sized’ 
webinar sessions at lunchtimes to help you get to grips with the issues, and to understand the resources 
available.

"The day helped providers overcome their fears of the Apprenticeship reforms and look at the benefits to their 
organisation including the possible growth of their commercial business" 
Manager, Independent Training Provider

apprenticeship delivery and ICT developments. Each event will offer the chance to discuss and question 
practitioners from successful local projects, and will provide invaluable networking opportunities with like-minded 
professionals from across your region.

The events are open to all teaching, learning and assessment practitioners who support the delivery of post-16 
learning.

Find your nearest event and book now.

https://booking.etfoundation.co.uk/course/browse?programme=CPDD
http://futureapprenticeships.org.uk
http://futureapprenticeships.org.uk/courses/
http://futureapprenticeships.org.uk/courses/
https://booking.etfoundation.co.uk/course/browse?programme=MAEP


Transforming Teaching, Learning and Assessment

ETF is delighted to announce the launch of the new Transforming Teaching, Learning and Assessment 
Programme, providing funding for FE and training providers in the South West and Yorkshire and Humber.

The project will fund partnerships of providers, with a £10,000 grant and a £1,000 travel bursary, to enable 
practitioners to develop innovative and effective teaching approaches. Excellent training and ongoing mentoring 
support will be provided to ensure projects have the biggest impact possible. While evidence-based the focus of 
the projects is on developing practical solutions to the teaching, learning and assessment challenges providers 
face in the region.

If you would like to find out more and register your interest, please visit the website. Our partnership mentors 
can support you through the whole process, even if you are not yet in a partnership or clear yet on a project.

Area Reviews: Free of charge consultancy to support 
principals/CEOs

Education and Training Foundation has commissioned Plumpton College and FE Sussex, the consortia of 
Sussex Colleges, to deliver strategic support to college principals and CEOs of organisations affected by Area 
Review. The project title is ‘Support for New Governance’.

Fully funded by the Education and Training Foundation the project provides one day of consultancy free of 
charge to up to 200 strategic leaders of colleges and other providers affected by the Area Review process. A 
range of consultants have been appointed whose combined experience encompasses mergers, federations, 
curriculum efficiencies, apprenticeships, income generation, shared services and financial performance. 
Principals and CEOs will shortly receive an e-mail with full details of the opportunity. Or they can make a 
pre-release enquiry by e-mailing their details to etfconsulting@fesussex.org.uk

www.et-foundation.co.uk/supporting/support-practitioners/improvements-in-teacher-learning-and-assessment/outstanding-teaching-learning-and-assessment-regional-projects/
mailto:etfconsulting@fesussex.org.uk


First ResearchEd FE conference in partnership with ETF

The ETF has entered into partnership with ResearchED to run the first ever FE-dedicated ResearchED event on 
Saturday 3 December at the BSix academy, Hackney.

ResearchED is a grass-roots, teacher-led organisation aimed at improving research literacy in education, and 
that it has grown quickly in popularity in the schools sector. Its objectives mirror those of ETF. It gives 
practitioners the time and space to reflect, experiment, and generate their own evidence in order to improve 
practice for themselves and others. Ultimately, we hope to improve outcomes for learners.

ResearchED will add to the opportunities we can offer to practitioners to share and discuss their research 
interests and activities. It will give us an exciting new medium through which to promote and support applied 
research in the sector with the ultimate aim of improving learners’ experience and outcomes. Visit the website 
for more information and to book.

http://www.researched.org.uk/event/researched-fe-vocational/


Plan your CPD at The Skills Show

Using the insights gained from the UK’s success in international skills competitions, the ‘Accelerated Learning’ 
CPD programme from WorldSkills UK shows how the same competition methodology can easily be embedded 
into any apprenticeship and curriculum programme to motivate learners, transform teaching practices and raise 
standards at all levels.

Find out more about the CPD programme by registering to attend a free 45 minute taster session which are 
taking place throughout The Skills Show.

Delivered by experienced WorldSkills UK Trainers, the free sessions will show you how competition activity can 
be used to transform results in the classroom or workplace. There will also be the opportunity to find out more 
about the full ‘Accelerated Learning’ CPD programme which commences in January 2017.

Book now on the WorldSkills UK website.

https://www.worldskillsuk.org/worldskills-uk-competitions/accelerated-learning-our-cpd-programme/accelerated-learning-at-the-skills-show
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